Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, December 7, 1987

Present: John J. Jones, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, Eric Tenney, Ben Pratt, Jim Cruthers, Dennis McKenney, David Kittredge, Jack Hornstein from Preload Co., Inc., Ken Johnson from Natgun Corp., and E. M. Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting was called to order at 7:30 at which time Ben Pratt, Water Commissioner, opened and read aloud the bids received for the Water project on Pleasant St.

Preload's proposal was opened and the bid to be in the amount of \$366,605.

Ben then opened and read the final proposal from Natgun Corp. Natgun's bid of \$364,600 was found to be the low bid.

Mr. Kittredge confirmed both bids were in proper order and both had the required 5% bid bond.

Both bids will be studied before a decision is made as to which company will be awarded the bid. Both companies will be notified of the decision.

Rachel REinstein gave a updated report on the Minute Men Council.

Mr. Oldershaw checks as to the reason for the change in his land assessment. It was found to be a correction as the S/W was not included in his last assessment.

Selectmen agreed to abate the veterans tax on both Mr. Dick Schacht's and Mr. McCarin's property.
Selectmen voted Mike Beauchamp Assistant Fire Chief.
Meeting adjourned at 9:30